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Executive Director 
Office of Educator Quality & Professional Development 
89 Washington Avenue, 25 EB Albany, NY 12234 
Tel. 518.486.2573 

To: District Superintendents of BOCES 
Superintendents of Public Schools 

From: Alexander Trikalinos 

Date: June 4, 2019 

Subject: Implementation of APPR Plans for the 2018-19 School Year and Thereafter 

This memorandum provides information regarding: 

1. Statutory changes to Annual Professional Performance Reviews (APPR) as a result of the 
enactment of Chapter 59 of the Laws of 2019; and 

2. Closeout of APPRs for the 2018-19 school year. 
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On April 12, 2019, Governor Andrew Cuomo signed Chapter 59 of the Laws of 2019, which 
amends Education Law §3012-d. 

Status of Current APPR Plans and Next Steps 
$OWKRXJK WKH VWDWX 



mailto:EducatorEval@nysed.gov




